MINUTES

MLN Executive Board

May 25, 2007

Raleigh County Library

I. Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 9:52 by Chair Judy Gunsaulis.  In attendance were Danny McMillion, Vicky Terry, Myra Ziegler, Judy Gunsaulis, Emilee Seese, Suzette Lowe, Ann Farr, Brian Raitz, and Cherie Davis.

II. New Business

Vicky Terry, chair of the Cataloging Committee, presented the following policy to be approved :

Each monograph bibliographic record should contain only one ISBN number.  Records with multiple ISBNs should only be allowed under the following circumstances:

· One is a 13-digit and one is a 10-digit ISBN.

· The 260 tag and the 300 tag information is identical.

Book club editions and regular editions that have the same ISBN but slightly different sizes (1-2 cm.) and number of pages (within 20 pgs.) may be attached to the same bibliographic record.

Hardcover and paperback editions may only be on the same bibliographic record if their 260 tags and 300 tags contain identical information

After discussion, and including the addition of “monograph” in paragraph one, Myra Ziegler made the motion, with Eva McGuire seconding, that the policy be approved. Motion carried.

The next meeting will be on June 4 at the South Charleston Library at 10:00.

III. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned 10:00.

